August 20, 1985

The Reverend Fr. Zenob Nalbandian, Pastor
Holy Resurrection Armenian Church

909 Michigan Avenue

South Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53172

Dear Fr. Zenob:

We are most happy to appoint you formally as pastor of the Holy
Cross Armenian Church of Lawrence, Mass. We are confident your new
pastorate will be rewarding to all concerned.

We have been in touch with the parish councils of your present
parish as well as your new one, and felt particular joy in the warm
sentiments expressed by the South Milwaukee parish council concerning
your service there.

You will be celebrating your farewell Divine Liturgy in South
Milwaukee on September 15. Your pastoral duties at the Lawrence
parish will commence on Tuesday, September 17, and you will celebrate
your first Divine Liturgy in Lawrence on Sunday, September 22.

We pray that you will be strengthened always with God's love
and guldance.

Prayerfully,

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian
Primate



